
 

Restarting the Thursday International and Texas Scramble 

 

Dear Member,  

Recognizing the importance to our members and our Club both Captains 

and the Competition Committee have unanimously agreed that we should 

restart the Thursday International and Monthly Texas Scramble 

competitions.  

However, they have also stated that the organization and the running of 

the competitions must comply with all the protocol COVID-19 regulations 

as they apply.  

This is good news for many of us. We know that these competitions do not 

take place in July and August but start up again in September. Our plan is 

to do just that with our first Thursday International (TI) on the 17th of 

September followed by our Texas Scramble (TS) competition on the 19th 

September.  

Please note that for now you cannot sign up on the Club Internet to play in 

these competitions. Unfortunately, our current system cannot 

accommodate this. If you cannot be present, then ask a friend to enroll 

you as per the instructions below: 

How will it work?  

1. Inscriptions will be made in person using a pre-printed form available in 

the caddie master’s office or downloaded from the internet. The forms 

can be entered for two or four players in the TI and four players in the TS.  

 

2. Instead of exact start times you will be asked to nominate one of three 

time slots, early, mid or late. Mark your preferred time slot with a 1 and 

your second preference with a 2.  



3. The forms will be deposited in a separate box for the TI, and another 

one for the TS in the caddie masters office which will be emptied at 12:00 

on the Monday (TI) or Wednesday (TS) before the competition. 

 Once emptied, inscriptions for the following week can again be deposited. 

(Only applicable for the Thursday International)  

 

4. The order of play will be decided through a draw taking your indicated 

preferences into account as much as possible but, that can´t be 

guaranteed. As before, the start list will be published at the club's website 

and at the notice board.  

 

5. The playing fees will be €3.00 per person and prizes (Guadalminos) will 

be available from the caddie masters the day after each competition. 

There will be NO prizegiving or lottery.  

 

6. As the order of play is determined by a draw THERE IS NO ADVANTAGE 

OF EARLY ENTRIES AND NO NEED FOR QUEING. Entries on the last day 

have as much chance to be drawn first as those on the first day.  

We are working to try and get back to enjoying our Club competitions but 

at the same time ensuring we are all staying safe and complying with all 

the protocols.  

 

Please be patient and thank you for your understanding. 

 

Competition Committee 

R.C.G Guadalmina 


